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                            Highnam Parish Council
       Lassington Oak                                  Highnam ~ Linton ~ Over ~ Lassington
                                    Minutes of a Meeting of Highnam Parish Council
                       held in The Old School on Tuesday 11 November 2014
Present: Cllrs: M Heenan, D Davies, Y Watkins, D Nelson, W Davis & M Welch 
In Attendance: R Hicks (Clerk), Cllr P Awford and 4 members of the public
   Public Forum:   
· Mrs Storey reported that she had planted daffodil bulbs
· Also that Wilkinsons had wildflower seeds
· Asked about tidying Canadian Cockspur trees in Maidenhall; this is already in hand
Before beginning the business of the evening, Cllr Heenan reported that there was a volunteer at the meeting for the vacant position of Parish Councillor, Mrs Marian Moir.  He proposed that Mrs Moir be elected to Highnam Parish Council; this was seconded by Cllr D Nelson; all in favour.  Mrs Moir then duly joined the meeting.

1.      Apologies for Absence 
Cllr Bennett
2.      Approval of the Minutes of the Meeting held on 14 October 2014
            The minutes were received by the Chair and signed as an accurate record.

3.      Members of the Council are invited to declare any interest they may have in the 
         business set out below    
            Cllr Watkins declared on Item 16
4.      County Councillor’s Report 
Cllr Awford 
· reported that County had been charged with making further savings
· works on the A40 improvements is likely to start March 2015

· as agreed Highways have done some weed clearing, and will pay for some of the

      costs incurred by Parish Council

· question was asked whether increased flooding since road resurfacing on B4215 near Trioscape had been reported; Cllr Awford will take up with Highways

5.      District Councillor’s Report 
      Cllr. Davies :
· reported that despite his and Cllr Awfords’ best efforts, outline planning permission for houses off Lassington Lane had been passed on a vote 8/7. He stated that the application had been hard fought by Cllr Awford. There will be around 36 affordable homes, and a MUGA provided.  Cllr Heenan commented that this an outline permission only, and Council can still fight to ensure best outcome for Highnam
6.      Clerks Report 
· daffodils have been bought and passed to Jo Storey
· hedge obscuring pedestrian traffic lights has been cut back
· land on corner of Hill Crest is owned by Prospect Homes, who have gone into liquidation
· Glos Highways have been contacted regarding the puddle close to the bus shelter before Pipers Grove; they are to look at remedying the problem
· a letter has been sent dealing with the complaint about football matches at the playing field
· grants are available towards wildflower areas – Clerk to obtain quotes for ground clearance
· removal of clothing bins at Parish car park has been arranged; to be replaced by Midlands Air Ambulance charity bin
· very little progress being made regarding reinstatement of ruts at playing field; perhaps a site meeting might work – Clerk asked to arrange site meeting
· Cockspur thorn trees in Maidenhall are to be attended to during November
· Glebe Gardening contract was overlooked at last PC meeting; request for agreement of increase on hourly rate from £15 to £17. After discussion Cllr Heenan proposed, Cllr Nelson seconded, all in favour
7.      Neighbourhood Development Plan
      There was discussion on how this plan will be formulated; the plan is to be progressed so that it can be used to influence the detail of the build off Lassington Lane
8.       Parish Open Space/Right to Bid
A revised application is being submitted
9.     Service Villages
TBC Planning Officers did not attend last meeting, having met with SVF Chair and Vice Chair prior to meeting to announce a completely unilateral change of policy. SVF questionnaire results have been discounted, and consultants engaged to draw up maps of land availability. A letter of objection is to be sent via Cllr Awford
10.     Bus Shelters
           Work on refurbishment is due to start in December
11.     Pavements

This is ongoing
12.     Recreation Ground

Awaiting a response from TBC
13.     Celebrate Your Space Grant
No progress 
14.     GRCC Gift to Gloucestershire
            No progress; Cllr Nelson to chase
15.     Wild Flowers

            See Clerks’ report
16.     Allotments

            A request had been received to erect a shed for communal use; drawings were supplied. Cllr M Heenan proposed, Cllr D Nelson seconded that this be permitted – all in favour
17.     Air Ambulance

            Existing bins are to be removed this week, and will be replaced with a collection bin
            in aid of Midlands Air Ambulance
18.   Planning Applications
	14/0097/TWREG3
	Glos County Council
	Wharf House GL2 8DB
	Installation of electric vehicle rapid charger

	14/0100/FUL
	
	3 Barn Ground GL2 8NB
	Erection of conservatory


            No objections

          To consider proposed bus shelter relocation – Maidenhall

            After discussion it was decided that there were no objections to the proposal, with the 

            rider that if it was found after relocation that it was not possible to see the bus            

            coming, then the applicant would be responsible for providing and fitting a mirror 
 19.      Finance - Invoices for Payment
	       RBS a/c
	
	 Cheque
	 Power
	 Amount

	28 October 2014
	Admin Costs
	S/o
	      13
	£    364.36

	11 November 2014
	Guy Shankster
	000127
	        4
	£    161.25

	11 November 2014
	HCCT
	000128
	      19
	£      18.00

	11 November 2014
	Perpetua Press 
	000129
	      16
	£      35.00


20.      Bank  Reconcilliation
	Bank reconciliation November 2014

	RBS Account

	Bank Balance at 30 September 2014
	£57,420.87
	Payments October 2014
	£4,042.50

	 
	
	Outstanding Cheques
	£50.00

	Receipts October 2014
	£3,629.25
	Restricted funds
	£26,169.77

	 
	
	Available Balance  
	£30,787.85

	 
	
	Bank Balance 28 October 2014
	£57,007.62

	
	
	
	

	Restricted funds in RBS a/c
	
	
	

	Project Reserves
	£13,269.25
	
	

	Council Reserves
	£10,000.00
	
	

	NDP Reserves
	£1,654.48
	
	

	Fun Day Proceeds
	£886.04
	
	

	
	£26,169.77
	
	


21. Residual Items
i. HCCT are holding their AGM on Thursday

ii. has cycle path been taken over by Glos CC – Clerk to contact Rob Keene
iii. hedge prunings have been left on side of Oakridge – Clerk to try to establish who is responsible
Next meeting  13 January 2015 at 7.30pm in Old School Room                                                                      
 Signed______________________________________________   
 Date __________________
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